MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, December 3, 2009
Water’s Edge Business Center
Westbrook, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius, Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford, Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens (by written proxy), Julia O’Leary (for Christine Keller), Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Donna Cathey, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Marilou Giovannucci
Judicial Branch


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


DeAnna Lia

Department of Children and Families


Mary Kate Mason

Department of Mental Health & Addiction Services

Scott Newgass

State Department of Education

Minutes of the November 5, 2009 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 6:48 p.m. by Mr. Anthony Salius, Chairperson.  The minutes of the November 5, 2009 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Update on the 15th Annual Children, Youth and the Police Statewide Conference held November 24, 2009 (II)
The Fifteenth Annual Children, Youth and the Police Conference was held on November 24, 2009 at the Crowne Plaza Hotel & Conference Center in Cromwell.  This very popular JJAC annual event was attended by 390 representatives from state and local law enforcement, juvenile probation and parole, and schools as well as other public and private agencies that serve youth.  The conference began with a presentation by Professor Bernard James from Pepperdine University School of Law on constitutional and Connecticut law concerning juvenile justice reform and sharing of information between schools and juvenile justice agencies.  Ms. Ponya Parks, Executive Director of the Alabama Center for Law & Civic Education (ACLCE) followed with a presentation on “Play By the Rules,” a model for teaching state-specific law to middle school students.  Supervisory Assistant State’s Attorney Fran Carino provided an update on Connecticut juvenile law.  The conference ended with Professor James continuing his presentation from the morning.
The participant evaluation forms were less favorable than from previous years.  Many comments on Professor James found him quite knowledgeable, but disorganized.  There were also many comments that Attorney Carino needed more time for his presentation.  Overall, 44% of the evaluations rated the conference as excellent or very good and 65% rated it as useful or very useful.
The JJAC postponed a decision on a 16th conference in 2010 pending a review of costs and available funds.
Update on the First Day of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance Retreat December 3, 2009 (III)
Earlier on this day at this location of Water’s Edge, the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance completed the first day of its 5th Annual Two-Day Retreat.  Eighty-one representatives from the majority of the twenty-eight member school districts along with JJAC members were in attendance.  The retreat began at 2 p.m. with a brief review of the 2008/2009 data and data collection process from Ms. Valerie LaMotte, staff to the JJAC and the Consortium, and Karl Adams, technology consultant to the Consortium.  Then Ms. Rowena White and Ms. Rebekah Harriman from White Light Advertising discussed how to communicate data and issues with your community.  Professor Ronald Sabatelli and Ms. Kristi Palmer from the University of Connecticut Center for Applied Research discussed preliminary results from their evaluation of the four projects under the School Attendance Program that operated from July 1, 2007 through June 30, 2009.  Ms. Marsha Casey, a social studies teacher at Vinal Technical High School located in Middletown, presented on using “Play By the Rules” in the school setting.  The day ended with what all agreed was the highlight of the retreat, a presentation by Professor Joyce Saltman from Southern Connecticut State University on “Laughter: Rx for Survival.”
Day two of the retreat will feature a second presentation from Professor Saltman along with presentations from three schools districts on their current grant projects, a presentation on building positive relations between youth and police, table group discussions to allow members to share information with each other, and a presentation and discussion of updating the Consortium’s information on-line.

Action on DMC Grant Applications from the Judicial Branch (IV)
Members discussed two separate applications from the Judicial Branch that were both developed to address DMC (disproportionate minority contact).  The first from Superior Court Operations sought to address DMC study findings that certain data is not easily available from the court’s computer system.  It would provide for software programming and enhance the research skills of Court Operations staff to create and present appropriate charts, tables and reports.  The second from Court Support Services planned to hire a full time DMC project coordinator, review risk/needs instruments and study mental health treatment referrals and program completion.  Members questioned whether these activities had been identified in the DMC study and whether they required the level of support requested in the grant application.
The JJAC voted on the Judicial Branch applications as recorded below.  Abstained: Julia O’Leary.
Applicant Agency



$ Requested

JJAC Action
Superior Court Operations Division

$101,010

Decision to approve funding.
Court Support Services Division

$150,000

Decision to deny funding.
Report on the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data (V)
Ms. LaMotte presented a brief update on the first meeting of the Subcommittee on Juvenile Justice Data that was held November 17.  A second meeting is scheduled for December 15.  The need for a working group on this issue was identified during the data collection and recommendation development phases of the JJAC’s study of DMC entitled A Second Reassessment of Disproportionate Minority Contact in Connecticut’s Juvenile Justice System.  This study was conducted by Spectrum Associates, and published in May 2009.  It is available on-line at www.ctdmc.org.

The specific DMC action recommendation of the JJAC that this subcommittee will respond to is:

B. 7.
Data systems of juvenile justice and youth serving agencies should be modified to consistently require the entry of, and the ability to track, data that practitioners and researchers deem important to the juvenile justice decision-making process to facilitate future study on disproportionate minority contact (DMC).

Not only will the tracking of retrievable data from computer-based information systems allow for future in-depth assessment studies such as this one, but it will facilitate information-sharing on an on-going basis and can be used to better monitor and oversee system decision-makers and outcomes for juveniles.

This group will also coordinate efforts to collect and disseminate data concerning (1) the expansion of the Juvenile Matters Court jurisdiction to include 16-year olds and eventually 17-year olds, (2) data for the JJAC’s 3-year comprehensive plan and (3) information on Connecticut’s juvenile justice system for dissemination to the public on the Web.

Report on the Police/Juvenile Task Group (VI)
The Police/Juvenile Task Group met on November 9 to discuss the results from their presentation of sessions of “Effective Police Interactions with Youth” at the national DMC conference in Austin, Texas in October and to plan eight trainings scheduled in Cromwell through February 2010.  They also developed a list of activities to increase the numbers of patrol officers to receive this training by working with POST, the State Police Academy and the Connecticut Police Chiefs Association.

Other Business (VII)
Ms. LaMotte presented a draft competitive program announcement for the 2010/2011 School Attendance Program for JJAC action.  It would provide for 4 to 10 grants of $20,000 to $120,000 for the period of July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2011 to school district members of the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance to implement data-driven plans to improve school attendance.  The program was similar to the previous program under which four districts are currently operating projects.  Members initiated a discussion of the importance of evaluation given the University of Connecticut presentation earlier at the retreat.  The JJAC unanimously approved the School Attendance Program for 2010/2011 with the addition of an evaluation component.
Members were reminded that the next JJAC Business Meeting is scheduled for 2:30 p.m. on Thursday, January 7, 2010 at the Department of Transportation in Newington.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:23 p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
PAGE  
2

